
 

 

Dr. Tim Spahr Northolt, June 11th, 2019 

IAWN Manager 

 

 

Dear Tim, 

We are writing to you as co-founders of the Northolt Branch Observatories (NBO), an amateur 

observatory in London, UK, that started its astrometric programme in September 2015.  

Our primary aim is to follow up objects that are placed on the NEO confirmation page, down to 

20th magnitude. Our secondary goals are, to reduce the uncertainties of objects placed on the 

Spaceguard Central Node's Priority List, to perform physical studies of Near Earth Objects, and 

last but not least, to do public outreach about small Solar System bodies. 

It is our intention to join IAWN and to contribute to its efforts. We have read the IAWN Charter 

and understand the obligations of IAWN members. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Guy Wells FRAS       Daniel Bamberger 

Northolt Branch Observatories 


